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	Newsflash: HEAD OF SCHOOL'S MESSAGE

Dear families I hope this Cycle 1 edition of our academy Newsflash finds you and your family safe and well. As Cycle 1 draws to a close, we are extremely proud of our students who have demonstrated our academy values of hard work, independence and enjoyment across all aspects of academy life. All staff are extremely proud of the students' 'can do' attitudes and commitment to their learning. 

A warm welcome to all our new Reception families and teacher training students to our academy. They are now truly part of Team DMP and are well settled into academy life. We would like to thank Mr Swallow for all his support in the office. He will be missed by staff and students alike and we wish him well in his new role at the Yorkshire Building Society. 

Staff and students have been working hard to implement our academy drivers of Mastery, Autonomy and Purpose throughout all aspects of the academy day and Dixons Music Primary have been sharing their work with other academies in the wider Dixons Trust. This term, we have had visits from Tara Evans and Alex Swarby (Trust Assistant Principals), who are currently working hard on our Dixons Trust's 'Big Move' on developing reading. They visited lots of reading, writing and phonics lessons and gave great feedback on quality and content of DMP's English curriculum and work produced by our students. Well done everyone!

Thank you to all families for supporting the changes to the new school day timings, we are all now fully in the swing of our new timetables and routines. Teachers have noted an increased focus in afternoon lessons and we have received lots of positive feedback from families about their children being able to attend a wider variety of off-site extra-curricular activities and the benefits from spending more family time together. A big shout out to Miss Brown (Personal Development Pioneer) who has ensured the smooth running and launch of our new extra-curricular offer. We have had upwards of 95 students taking part in after school activities run by DMP staff in Cycle 1.

Thank you to all students, families and staff who have supported any of the events that have taken place. Some highlights include: The EYFS Planetarium experience; Key Stage 1's Dance taster day'; DLD day; KS2 Bradford Hate Crime Alliance workshops; Fire Safety workshops; Year 6's workshops run by the B-Safe Team on Friendships and Dangerous Decisions; Year 6's expedition to the Industrial Museum; Year 3's road safety workshops; KS2 Hepp DT workshops; the C1 Spelling Bee and Stretch finals; the Year 2 Art Gallery; 'Settling In' evenings; Phase 1 Stay and Lean sessions in early reading and maths and not to forget EYFS' first expedition outside the academy on their 50 Things 'Postie Visit'. A busy start to the year!

School council have been working tirelessly to support the local community. They have supported a range of charities in Cycle 1 including donating toiletries and canned goods for Bradford North Foodbank and collections for Diabetes UK(£235), and Humanity Calling (£360). Thank you to anyone who has supported these events. 

All students in Years 1 to 6 have now completed their Cycle 1 assessments and families should now have all received Cycle 1 Scorecards. Data from the assessments has been scrutinised by staff on the recent data and planning days and resources and interventions have been refined to support our students achieve their full potential and these are now taking place.

Finally, thank you for your continued support. 
Yours faithfully, 
Mrs Morrissey
	Events1: 28 November 2024 - New to EYFS Opening Evening (September 25)

20 December 2024 12pm - End of Term 2

6January 2025 - Start of Term 3

	Events2: 9 January 2025 - New to EYFS Open Evening (Sept 25)
 
w/c 27 February 2025 - Cycle 2 Assessments begin (Y1-Y5) *Y6 w/c 20 February 2025

14 February 2025 - Academy closed to students (Dixons Trust Conference)
	Newsflash2: ATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITY
Please be reminded of our academy target of 97% for attendance and punctuality. Appointments, family occasions and holidays should be booked outside of term time or after school wherever possible. Our Attendance team, will be in touch with families to highlight any instances where attendance or punctuality has become a concern. Please note that there have been updates to Bradford Council's fining system from September 2024 and repeated lateness can now be fined. The academy is required to submit all attendance data to the council and must adhere to these guidelines. Students should arrive on-site between 8.20am and 8.30am to be marked as present. Any students arriving after 8.30am are recorded as late and any student arriving after 9am recorded as an 'unauthorised' absence. Please ensure you ring the academy as soon as possible on the first day of your child's absence as any outstanding marks will be marked as 'unauthorised' if a reason has not been obtained by the end of the academy day. Please support your child to arrive promptly and attend school every day, More information can be found in our Attendance What to Do for Families, which can be found on our academy website.

SCORECARDS AND REPORTING
Thank you to everyone who attended our 'Settling In' parents evenings in Term 1 these were successful and strong relationships between new class teachers and families have now been formed - all students are now well settled into academy life and working hard to climb their individual mountains to success. All families should have received their child's Cycle 1 Assessment Scorecard which outlines your child's attainment throughout the last Cycle. Please contact your child's class teacher in the usual way if you require any further information about what support has been put in place. Cycle 2 Scorecards will be discussed at face to face parents' evenings in Term 4 and a final report of your child's attainment will be shared in Cycle 3.

Y4 MULTIPLICATION TABLES CHECK
Year 4 students have been working hard on learning and practicing their times tables up to 12 x 12. The Multiplication Tables Check for Year 4 will be taking place during the period Monday 2June 2025 to Friday 13 June 2025. Year 4 students should spend some time every evening practising their times tables, in readiness for the Multiplication Tables Check.

Y1 PHONICS SCREENING CHECKS
Year 1 Students are working hard in preparing for the statutory Phonics Screening Checks where students are asked to blend real words and 'alien words' that contain a range of graphemes, digraphs and trigraphs. Please support your child by reading the Read, Write Inc. reading books sent home on a weekly basis as these contain words and sounds similar to those read in the Phonics Screening Checks which take place from the week beginning Monday 9 June. If you child is in Year 2 and has not yet passed the Phonics Screening Check they will be required to re-sit the assessment. 

WEST BOWLING COMMUNITY CENTRE
We have made  links with West Bowling Community Centre and have a practitioner based on site every Tuesday to offer support to our community. They can offer advice on debt, benefits, housing and immigration as well as support in accessing food and clothing vouchers. Families are able to self-refer or be referred by the academy for an appointment. Please contact the academy if you would like to access this service.

STAY AND... PLAY, LEARN OR STUDY
All families are invited to attend Stay and Play (Reception class), Stay and Learn (Key Stage 1) and Stay and Study (Key Stage 2) sessions with their child.  These sessions are a great way to develop your skills, see the end of year expectations and explore how concepts are taught in order to support your child with their learning. The sessions take place in the classroom environment whilst being supported by DMP staff. Please keep an eye out for when you child's year group events are taking place.

SUPERVISION
Please ensure that all primary students are supervised until they have entered the building as outside areas are unsupervised before the start of the school day. Likewise, at the end of the academy day please ensure students are fully supervised from dismissal until off-site. Year 5 and Year 6 students may leave the building independently with consent. Students should not play with equipment on the EYFS playground at this time. Thank you for your co-operation and support to ensuring the safety of our students.

PARKING
There has been a request from the NHS that parents do not park in the clinic car park at the beginning and end of the school day as these spaces are reserved for patients only.  Please only enter the car park if you have a parking permit (dated this academic year) and be mindful of other road users wishing to exit the car park. There have  been instances where vistors, staff and other families have been blocked in due to cars being parked in prohibited areas.  Thank you for your support.
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